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June 26, 2020 
 
 
The Honorable Connie M. Leyva  
Chair, Senate Education Committee  
State Capitol, Room 4061 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
 
 
The Honorable Jose Medina  
Chair, Assembly Higher Education 
Committee 
State Capitol, Room 2141 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

The Honorable Richard D. Roth 
Chair, Senate Budget Subcommittee 1 on 
Education 
State Capitol, Room 2080 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
 
The Honorable Kevin McCarty 
Chair, Assembly Budget Subcommittee 2 on 
Education Finance 
State Capitol, Room 2136 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Subject: Admissions Reporting (AB 697, Ting—2019 Session) 
 
Dear Senator Leyva, Senator Roth, Assemblymember Medina and Assemblymember McCarty:  
 
On behalf of Stanford University, I write to report admissions information in compliance with 
AB 697 (Ting, 2019 Session). Stanford’s information is reported in the attached document. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions about the information provided.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Ryan M. Adesnik 
Senior Associate Vice President, Office of Government Affairs 
 
cc: Assemblymember Phil Ting, Chair, Assembly Committee on Budget  

Lynn Lorber, Chief Consultant, Senate Education Committee  
 Anita Lee, Consultant, Senate Budget and Fiscal Review Committee 
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Megan Baier, Education Advisor, Office of the Senate President pro Tempore Toni G. 
Atkins 
Jeanice Warden-Washington, Chief Consultant, Assembly Higher Education Committee 
Mark Martin, Consultant, Assembly Budget Subcommittee 2 on Education Finance 
Mónica Henestroza, Special Assistant to the Assembly Speaker, Office of the Assembly 
Speaker Anthony Rendon 
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Stanford University 

Annual Report in Compliance with Education Code 66018.5 
June 2020 

 
 

Introduction 
 
Stanford admits undergraduate students through a holistic review process that considers all of 
the achievements and attributes presented by each applicant to the university, including 
academic excellence, intellectual vitality, extracurricular activities and personal context.  
 
When a student applies to Stanford, each piece of the application is treated as part of an 
integrated and comprehensive whole. We look at achievement within each individual student’s 
context, and no portion of the application is considered without the rest. Academic excellence 
is our primary criterion for admission, and all students who are admitted to Stanford meet the 
university’s admission standards; there are no exceptions. 
 
We welcome each year a group of incredibly accomplished students who reflect astonishing 
diversity, in all dimensions. Our strong program of need-based financial aid plays a central role 
in providing accessibility for students of all financial means. We believe the diversity in 
background and experience of our entering class each year adds immeasurably to the education 
of all of our students. To get a sense of this diversity, you can view data on the characteristics of 
last year’s admitted class here.  
 
The vast majority of students who apply to and are admitted to Stanford each year have no 
previous connection to the university. As well, we’re proud to welcome to Stanford each year 
many “first-generation” college attendees, whose parents do not hold a bachelor’s degree. In 
the undergraduate Class of 2023, which entered Stanford last fall, 18.5% of our enrolling 
students were first-generation. 
 
We also receive applications from students whose families do have some form of existing 
connection to Stanford. Over the last year there has been a great deal of national interest in 
two categories of college applicants: (1) “legacy” students who are the children of alumni 
and/or (2) the children of those who have contributed philanthropically to a university. 
 
At Stanford, “legacy” applicants are defined as the children of Stanford graduates at either the 
undergraduate or graduate level. With respect to philanthropy, Stanford does not document in 
admission files the donor status of all applicants’ families. However, some applicants’ files may 
contain a notation about their family’s giving. In the large majority of these cases, the parents 
of the applicants are also graduates of Stanford. Philanthropy plays a significant role in 
supporting the opportunities available to all students at Stanford, including the ability to attend 
the university through our program of need-based financial aid. 
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In the undergraduate Class of 2023, which was admitted for Fall 2019 entrance, 16.2% of the 
enrolling class (302 admitted students and 276 matriculating students) were the children of 
Stanford graduates. For some of these students, their admission files also noted a history of 
philanthropy. An additional 1.5% of the enrolling class (34 admitted students and 26 
matriculating students) had no legacy affiliation with Stanford, but their admission files noted a 
history of philanthropy. Together, those with either of these two characteristics totaled 302 
students in the enrolling class, representing 17.8% of our 1,701 entering students.  
 
In our holistic review process, these applicants are evaluated based on the totality of their 
attributes and accomplishments, as all other applicants to the university are. If an applicant to 
Stanford is not highly competitive academically, an existing family connection or historical 
giving to the university mean nothing in the process. 
 
We work each year to help alumni families understand that, because of the volume of 
applications we receive, most applicants to Stanford unfortunately cannot be admitted. In 
addition, our development office takes active steps to prevent donors from making a gift to 
Stanford with any expectation that the gift will influence the admission process, and that 
understanding is codified in our gift policies. 
 
We welcome to Stanford each year students whose families are already a part of Stanford’s 
history, and we welcome, in far greater numbers, new members of our community who are 
beginning new traditions with us. Together they form an inspiring and diverse class of students 
from all over the world and all walks of life, contributing in countless varied ways to the 
educational experience we aspire to offer our students. 
 
AB 697 reporting 
 
As required by AB 697 (Ting, 2019 Session), the Stanford Class of 2023 data for applicants with a 
relationship to donors or alumni as described above is provided below:  
 
(1) The number of applicants who did not meet the institution’s admission standards that apply 
to all applicants, but who were offered admission: Zero 
(2) The number of applicants reported pursuant to paragraph (1) who accepted admission to 
the institution: Zero 
(3) The number of applicants reported pursuant to paragraph (2) who enrolled at the 
institution: Zero 
(4) The number of applicants who met the institution’s admission standards that apply to all 
applicants and who were offered admission: 336 
(5) The number of applicants reported pursuant to paragraph (4) who accepted admission to 
the institution: 318 
(6) The number of applicants reported pursuant to paragraph (5) who enrolled at the 
institution: 302 
 


